TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO:

Stephanie Rawlings-Blake, City Council President

FROM:

Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE:

February 3, 2010

RE:

Council Bill 09 - 0424



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 09 - 0424 introduced by Council President, Stephanie Rawlings-Blake at the request of the Department of Housing and Community Development.

The Baltimore City Parking Authority, Inc. reviewed the proposed legislation and determined there would be no negative impact to parking in that area if Block 530 is sold by the City. The existing parcel of land that is shown on property block plat 530 sheet # 1 lot 43/46 (17'7" by 66'7") will enhance lot 38, if these properties are re-developed.

Based on the above comments, the Baltimore City Parking Authority, Inc. supports the passage of City Council Bill 09 - 0424.

